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OFFICE OF ENVIRONMENTAL 
SUSTAINABILITY  

ENVIRONMENTAL LICENS ING PROGRAMME 

TO: Marie O’Connor, Programme Manager  

FROM: Eve O’Sullivan, Programme Officer, Environmental Licensing Programme 

DATE: 2 March 2020 

RE: 
Cler ical Amendment to Waste Water Discharge  Licence Register 
Number: D0545-01, held by Irish Water for the Agglomeration named Durrus. 

 
The Agency received a request on 18 September 2019 from Irish Water, Licence Reg. No. 
D0545-01 to clerically amend their licence.   

 
This memo recommends that the change may be accommodated by a Clerical Amendment, 
in accordance with Regulation 6(3) of the Waste Water Discharge (Authorisation) Regulations 
2007 as amended.  
 

1. Reason for Clerical Amendment 

A Clerical Amendment is required to correct clerical errors identified by Irish Water in relation 
to Eden codes in the Waste Water Discharge Licence Reg. No. D0545-01 as follows: 
 
Schedule A.1: Primary Waste Water Discharge & Monitoring 
 
Irish Water has requested the Eden Code TPEFF0500A0394SW001 in Schedule A.1: Primary 
Waste Water Discharge & Monitoring, in the licence, be replaced with Eden Code 
TPEFF0500D0545SW001.  

 
On 30 March 2011 a Certificate of Authorisation Reg No A0394-01 was issued to Cork County 
County for the Durrus agglomeration. As the population equivalent for the Durrus 
agglomeration had exceeded that what was authorised by the Certificate of Authorisation Reg. 
No. A0394-01, Irish Water applied for a Waste Water Discharge licence on 11 September 2017 

and was granted the licence on 9 January 2019.  
 
The Eden code in the licence, relates to the Certificate of Authorisation for Durrus (Reg. No. 
A0394-01) which issued to Cork County Council. The Eden code quoted was directly 

transferred from the Certificate of Authorisation to the Waste Water Licence in error. The 
incorrect Certificate of Authorisation Eden code in the Waste Water Discharge licence does 
not allow Irish Water to report monitoring data for the Primary Discharge Point SW001 as it 
is associated with a different profile on CRM. 
 

In addition, as Eden codes are required to reflect the licence applicant and the relevant Eden 
code part for Irish Water is 3900, the Eden code Irish Water has requested to be amended is 
also now incorrect as it relates to Cork County Council who had applied for the Certificate of 
Authorisation. 
 

After consultation with ELP and OEE Inspectors and Irish Water it has been recommended 
that the code should be replaced with the Eden Code TPEFF3900D0545SW001.  
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Schedule A.3: Storm Water Overflows 
 
Irish Water has requested the Eden Code TPEFF3900D0545SW001 in Schedule A.3: Storm 
Water Overflows, in the licence, be replaced with Eden Code TPEFF0500D0545SW002.  

 
As outlined above, the Eden Code TPEFF3900D0545SW001, in the licence, is incorrect and 
should relate to the correct Licence Code and Discharge Point SW002 as specified in Schedule 
A.3: Storm Water Overflows. 
 
After consultation with ELP and OEE Inspectors and Irish Water it has been recommended 
that the code should be replaced with the Eden Code TPEFF3900D0545SW002.  
 
 

2. Recommendation 

I recommend that the changes discussed above be approved as set out in the attached 
recommended Clerical Amendment A.  
 
Signed 

 

 
___________________ 
Eve O’Sullivan 
Programme Officer 

Environmental Licensing Programme 


